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New Chief Judge for NSW Supreme Court Common Law Division
Attorney General, Bob Debus has announced the appointment of Justice Peter McClellan as Chief Judge at Common Law, NSW Supreme Court.

Justice McClellan will take up the role following the retirement of Justice James Wood who has held the office for the past seven years.

“Justice Wood remains one of this country’s most eminent jurists and we wish him well in his retirement,” said Mr Debus. 

“He has made a lasting contribution to this State both as a judge and as the Royal Commissioner responsible for exposing corruption in the NSW Police service.”  

The Common Law Division deals with all common law matters before the Supreme Court including criminal trials, defamation, negligence and administrative law matters. 

The Chief Judge at Common Law is the Senior Judge with administrative responsibility for issuing practice directions, organising distribution of cases between Judges, overseeing time standards and case management. 

The Chief Judge at Common Law is also a Judge of Appeal and sits on the NSW Court of Appeal.  

Justice McClellan who will take up his new appointment in September, has served as Chief Judge of the Land and Environment Court since August 2003.

“In less than two years Justice McClellan has instituted a range of administrative reforms in his Court, that have substantially reduced waiting times, and established the Court’s reputation as an innovative, state-of-the-art judicial body,” said Mr Debus.
Justice McClellan’s changes have included:

· The use of Court-appointed experts and new protocols for the presentation of expert evidence 
· Development of planning principles to guide planning administrators across NSW
· Case management of  planning proceedings and on-site meetings to save time and costs 

· The development of electronic filing of court documents, which has since been taken up in other NSW jurisdictions
· Amendments to the Rules of the Court to provide a new basis for the awarding of costs in planning matters 

· The re-launch of the Court’s website to assist people who are not regular users of the Court understand how hearings are conducted
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